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Design Struggles critically assesses the ways in which the design field is involved in
creating, perpetuating, promoting and reinforcing injustice and inequality in social,
political, economic, cultural and ecological systems. This book shows how this
entanglement arose from Eurocentric and neoliberal thinking. The voices and practices
represented here propose to question and disrupt the discipline of design from within, by
problematizing the very notions of design. They aim to do so by generating new, anti-
racist, post-capitalist, queer-feminist, environmentally conscious and community-based
ideas on how to transform design. In this way, Design Struggles strives to forge
sustainable, new practices within the design field that challenge the status quo and
amplify underrepresented voices, both in the world of design, as well as beyond.
In order to reimagine design as an unbound, ambiguous, and unfinished practice, this
publication gathers a diverse array of perspectives, ranging from social and cultural
theory, design history, design activism, sociology, anthropology, critical and political
studies, with a focus on looking at design through the intersections of gender, race,
ethnicity, culture, class, and beyond. The book combines the latest comprehensive
insights (rooted in design practices) with engaging and accessible storytelling. In doing
so, Design Struggles brings together an urgent and expansive array of voices and views,
representing those engaged in struggles with, against or around the design field.
Design Struggles is the third volume in the Valiz PLURAL series. This series focuses on
how the intersections between identity, power, representation and emancipation play out
in the arts and in cultural practices. The volumes in this series aim to do justice to the
plurality of voices, experiences and perspectives in society and in arts and design. The
volumes address historical, present and future meanings of these positions and their
interrelations, layering and diversity. PLURAL brings together new and critical insights
from cultural and social researchers, theorists, artists, arts professionals and activists.
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